










Accompanying this submission we have included the Inspector’s appeal 
decision and copies of the Ecological and arboricultuarl reports upon which the 
Inspector reached his appeal decision on application E/37271. 

Having spent so much time and funds on this scheme it was disappointing to 
see that the replacement Draft LDP has removed the land from 
the development limits. At the candidate site stage the LPA indicated in the 
Initial Assessment that "The location of the site relates to a settlement 
identified as a principal centre within the Preferred Strategy. Specific 
consideration will be given to its inclusion or otherwise as part of the 
preparation of the Deposit LDP.” 

As a consequence I wrote to the LPA seeking a detailed and specific 
explanation of why the land is being removed from the development limits 
given there has been no material change in circumstances? 

In response the LPA replied as following;  

“The site has been assessed in accordance with the Site Assessment 
Methodology and it was considered that there are sufficient and more suitable 
sites available to meet the housing needs of the area.  This is due to the site’s 
characteristics, namely its sloping topography, the fact that it is densely 
vegetated and that development on the site could negatively impact upon 
trees subject to Tree Preservation Orders. 

As you are aware, the Deposit LDP is now subject to consultation and so this 
would be the opportunity for you to object to the site’s exclusion.  This can be 
done through our website. 

I should also point out that the current LDP remains to be the Local Authority’s 
adopted plan until the Revised LDP is adopted and supersedes it; this is 
anticipated to take place next year.  In the meantime, you could submit an 
application for an appropriate scheme for the site and this would be measured 
against the provision of the current adopted plan.” 

In response I would state that within the community of Betws/Ammanford 
there are very few opportunities for residents to develop a bespoke self-build 
house to meet their family needs. Historically, Betws has been a popular 
location for self build properties and with land being available there is no 
reason to assume that will not continue to be the case. The inclusion of this 
area within the development limits for such a modest proposal does not 
undermine the strategic aims of the Revised LDP but does provide some much 
needed choice within an area that has been acknowledged as falling within the 
development limits for many years.  

It is acknowledged that it would no longer be appropriate to consider the site 
as a housing allocation site as the approach being taken to respond to the site 
and have full regard to the planning appeal Inspectors view will reduce the 












